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RECOMMENDATION 
The following recommendation is made prior to the public hearing and is subject to change 
based upon testimony and/or documentary evidence presented at the public hearing: 
 
LA County Planning staff (“Staff”) recommends CONTINUANCE of Project Number 
PRJ2023-001922-(1), Conditional Use Permit (“CUP”) Number RPPL2023002798.  
 
Staff recommends the following motion: 
 

I, THE HEARING OFFICER, CONTINUE PROJECT NUMBER PRJ2023-001922-(1), 
CONDITIONAL USE PERMIT NUMBER RPPL2023002798 TO APRIL 2, 2024.  

 
BACKGROUND 
CUP RPPL2023002798 is a request to authorize the continued use and operation of an existing 
Wireless Communications Facility (“WCF”) consisting of a 70-foot high mono-pine tree 
located in the R-A-10,000 (Residential Agricultural - 10,000 Square Feet Minimum Required 
Lot Area) zone pursuant to County Code Section 22.18.030.C.1 (Principal Use Regulations 
for Residential Zones).  
 
A duly noticed public hearing was conducted for the Project via video conferencing and in-
person on December 5, 2023. To provide time for the applicant to obtain required signatures 
on the Ownership and Consent Affidavit and for the applicant to communicate with the 
property owner, the Hearing Officer continued the matter to February 6, 2024. 
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On January 12, 2024, Staff received an email from the applicant stating that the Ownership 
and Consent Affidavit must still be signed and that the plans will also be revised.  The applicant 
requested a continuance of the public hearing until April 2, 2024. 
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